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 END OF YEAR AT GRAINTHORPE 

 

We were treated to a stellar performance at Grainthorpe Village Hall to end the school year. 

Year 6 compiled their memories together into a remodelled rendition of “Perfect Day” as well 

as dancing and reciting poetry. 

The highlight was the personal memories each child shared and their aspirations for the future. 

End of year awards celebrated the whole school, with pupils receiving awards for going above 

and beyond personal targets. Well done to everyone! Year 6 liked their hoodies! 
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 END OF YEAR AT MARSHCHAPEL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Battle commenced with Miss Waterhouse and Miss 

Etty drenching the Year 2s with cold water! It wasn’t 

long before the water pistols and blasters were   

loaded and ready to soak in retaliation. What a     

fabulous way to end the term!  

 

Marshchapel pupils performed songs and shared memories to celebrate moving from Early 

Years and Year 2. Children had a great time talking about the best learning experiences and 

how much they’ve enjoyed their time at school. All Year 2s said they would miss Marshchapel 

but it shows how mature they are when they also looked forward to Grainthorpe with          

excitement. We know they are going to shine, and can’t wait for September!  
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 FARM KITCHEN GROWING COMPETITION WINNER! 

Well done to our Lapwings who won the regional carrot    

growing competition, a Farm Kitchen event. It must have been 

the magic worked by Mrs Manders and her team during the 

farming project the class has been exploring this term. Farm 

Kitchen provided the carrots in a salad as the prize so we 

thought each child deserved a growing prize of their own. 

When your wildflowers begin to grow, bring or send in a photo 

and we will be pleased to share this. Happy growing! 

MAKING BUTTER AND RATATOUILLE 

Everyone’s arms ached from shaking the double cream for about 

15 minutes, but it was worth the wait for the delicious butter. 

 

After visiting our local Farm Shop, J. Shaw and Sons, 

the children got to work preparing the vegetables 

for a bowl of ratatouille. They will soon be         

preparing the meals at home! 
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Skylarks joined an online live lesson with the Royal Ballet and Opera.  They used Design 

Technology to create a serpent based on Mozart’s The Magic Flute.  They found out a little 

about stage and costume design and about how an opera is brought to life in a                 

performance.  They even got to watch some parts of the opera being performed on stage at 

the Royal Opera House.  The children have also loved reading the story of The Magic Flute, 

watching an animation and listening to some of the music from the opera. 

GRAINTHORPE LEARNING AT SOMERCOTES ACADEMY 

Years 4 and 5 were invited to taster days at Somercotes Academy to use the secondary school 

facilities and get a feel for the place. It was a positive experience for all our students, using the 

science labs, IT and Modern Languages, and 

the art studio. 
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DIARY DATES TERM 1 2025 

Thursday 4th September School children return for a 

new year! 

Week beginning Monday 8th September Bikeability for 

Years 5 and 6 

Monday 6th October Parent/Teacher Settling In   

Meetings at Marshchapel - appointments to follow 

Tuesday 7th October Parent/Teacher Settling In  

Meetings at Grainthorpe - appointments to follow 

If you are planning a holiday, please check the school 

dates so you book during a holiday period. 
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STAY AND PLAY at 

GRAINTHORPE        

Wednesdays  

from 9am to 10:30am 

Mrs Wells and Miss Campbell 

really enjoy spending time with 

the babies and toddlers who 

come to Stay and Play weekly. If 

you haven’t already done so, and 

you have a tiny tot, do come 

along to share in the fun. 

There’s always a lot to do and 

explore. Sessions start again on 

Wednesday 10th September 

2025! Free entry with good 

company and refreshments   

provided. 
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SAFEGUARDING IN OUR COMMUNITY 

If you have any safeguarding concerns to do with children please let us know. Our    

Federation has a designated safeguarding lead professional (DSL), Mrs Turner and    

deputy DSLs, Mrs Manders and Mrs Clifford.  

Please telephone school on 01472 869075 (M) or 01472 869035 (G). 

If you have a safeguarding issue to discuss, you can contact Lincolnshire Children’s   

Services directly on 01522 782111. 

ATTENDANCE 

Thank you for helping your child attend school. Attendance remains a huge priority and 

there is a proven link between attendance and progress. I know you want your child to 

reach their full potential. The Lincolnshire Attendance Team has sent out some guidance: 

We would like to remind all families of the legal framework surrounding term-time holidays and the issuing of penalty 

notices for unauthorised absences, in conjunction with advice from the Local Authority. 

Please be aware that there is no right of appeal against a penalty notice once it has been issued. The decision to author-

ise or not authorise an absence rests solely with the School.  It is important to remember you should discuss any concerns 

you have with the  before a leave of absence is considered. 

We understand that some employers may restrict when holidays can be taken, and that travel costs can vary significantly 
throughout the year. However, neither of these factors constitutes an exceptional circumstance, according to guidance 
from the Department for Education, Working together to improve school attendance (applies from 19 August 2024) and 
Resources for families | Children's Commissioner for England and therefore cannot be considered, as a valid reason for 
authorising term-time leave. 
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation in ensuring that your child’s education remains a priority. 

  

     RAINBOW READERS! 

Well done to the Rainbow Readers at Marshchapel and 

Grainthorpe. Having achieved all the colour bands in our 

Reading Karate Challenge, children achieve a Rainbow 

Band, which means 125 reads! That is an amazing     

achievement! 

Please keep reading over the summer and share any   

photos of your favourite reading spots for some instant 

reading prizes when we return in September! 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/66bf300da44f1c4c23e5bd1b/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance_-_August_2024.pdf
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/back-into-school/resources-for-families/


FENLAND FEDERATION 

JULY 2025 NEWSLETTER 

FENLAND FEDERATION NEWS JULY 2025 

 MOVING ON AND MOVING UP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A good luck message to our Year 6 pupils as they move on to the next phase of their learning 

journey.  

Remember the lessons you've learned, the friendships you've forged, and the memories you've 

made here. These will serve as a strong foundation as you embark on the next stage of your  

educational journey at Somercotes Academy, Louth Academy or King Edward’s. 

Be brave, be bold, and always believe in yourselves. We are excited to see what amazing things 

you will achieve. You shared your aspirations in the leavers’ assembly, so whether you want to 

be a corporate lawyer, a dentist, nursery teacher, mechanic, judge or work in Morrison’s, go for 

your goal. But don’t rush to do everything. As Sir Isaac Newton famously said, “Genius is        

patience.” You have the rest of your life to experience so much, so take your time. 

We will remember you fondly and hope you will look back on Grainthorpe, and for some of 

you Marshchapel too, with happy memories. 

Have a super summer break, take a deep breath in September and begin the next chapter in 

your autobiography! “A million dreams for the world you’re going to make.” 

And finally, I wish you all the best summer break. Thank you so much for your support. I know 

you will join me in thanking our dedicated and hardworking team of staff at both schools! I am 

so proud to be headteacher of our wonderful schools and this is because we have the best    

children, families, staff, governors, and community. Together we will continue to be the best we 

can be.  Amanda Turner, Executive Headteacher. 


